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Friday 4th April 2025  
 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
RE: Kingswood 2025 Tuesday 22nd April- Wednesday 23rd April   
 
Our exciting residential trip to Kingswood, Grosvenor Hall is very soon. We are really looking forward 
to it! As it is planned for the first day back after half term, below are some final reminders to ensure 
your child is fully prepared for the trip: 
 
- Please arrive at the usual time on the first day back (8.45am). Please can your child take their bag 
straight to the round hall which will be signposted with their class name. Parents, we really do urge 
you to say goodbye to your child and leave. I’m sure you can appreciate the children will have a mix of 
emotions and lots of questions and it is easier for us to manage this without parent questions as well.  
 
-The children can bring a small holdall bag or a small hand luggage sized suitcase. They will have to 
carry all of their own things, so please ensure they are able to do this. See below for some 
suggestions: 

 
-The children will be returning the usual time on Wednesday 23rd April so please pick up your child at 
the usual time at the usual pick up point. If it is later, this will be communicated through Arbor on the 
day, please do look out for this. 
 
-Children must not bring snacks as they have all food provided whilst on the residential. When 
children bring snacks to residentials, it puts children with allergies (especially nuts) and dietary 
requirements at risk. It also causes upset amongst the children who are following the rules.  
 
-If your child is not attending KingsWood then they still attend school at the usual times. They will 
have jam-packed fun activities to complete at school! 
 
-If your child requires any medication to be brought on the trip, please ensure they have it with them 
on Tuesday 22nd April clearly labelled with their name and class. This needs to be given directly to 
Emine or Tim who will be in the round hall. 
 
-Below is the suggested kit list for the trip (please note the children do not need to bring money with 
them or a swimsuit): 

     Grange Park Primary School is part of the Connect Education Trust. Connect Education Trust is a charitable company limited by guarantee and registered in England and Wales.  
                                                                                  Registered Office: Chesterfield Primary School, Chesterfield Road, Enfield, EN3 6BG.  Company Number: 10309116 



 
 
 
World’s End Lane, London N21 1PP • Telephone 0208 360 1001     
office@grangeparkprimary.org • www.grangeparkprimary.org 
Headteacher: Tijen Hassan 
 
 
 

 
 
Thank you for your continued support; we are looking forward to having a great time where children 
can develop their problem solving, communication and collaboration skills.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Emine Sabri 
Year 5 Achievement Leader  
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